

Sept. 23, 1960

Dear Norman.

You don't know how pleased I am to hear that you picked us up over your way. It is by no means a pleasure to tell you that it definitely was our station that you picked up. You may find that you can pick up our freq. checks with regularity on the third Mon. of every month about the same time.

By the way if you are interested we are broadcasting with a Gates kw. transmitter.

Thank you once again for your letter and let me know if you ever pick us up again.

Yours,

DANIEL A. RUCH Chief Engineer